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CAMBUSLANG COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING 18 NOVEMBER 2014 7.30 PM

VENUE: ST ANDREWS CHURCH HALL
Present

J Taylor           Chairman



In Attendance

H B Allan        Secretary



Cllr C McColl
I Frame       




T Stringfellow
R Allison





E Cais (Friends of Cambuslang Park)
H Allison





E A Allan (Minute Secretary and 
B H Hartel





     Independent Interim Chairwoman)
D Thomson






D MacDonald






Welcome

The Interim Chairwoman welcomed Members to the Meeting, outlining the fact that an election had not been necessary and advising that 12 members had been appointed to Cambuslang Community Council.
Apologies

J Bachtler, S Smith, M Gurling, Cllr W Brogan, Cllr P Clearie, Cllr R Clearie, Cllr C Deanie, Cllr R Tullett, T Greatrex, MP, J Kelly, MSP, K Smith (“Reformer”)

Appointment of Chairman

The Interim Chairwoman asked for any nominations for the position of Chairman.  Mr Allan proposed Mr Taylor.  Mr Frame seconded the nomination.  There being no alternative proposals, this election was approved, and Mr Taylor took over the Chairmanship of the Meeting

.
Minutes of the November 2013 AGM

The Chairman asked for any comments on the Minutes.  As there were none, Minutes proposed as a true record by Mr Hartel and seconded by Mrs Allison.

Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
Chairman’s Report

As the previous Chairman had resigned during 2013/14, the Secretary had prepared a brief report.  This was read to the Meeting by the Minute Secretary.
Treasurer’s Report

Mr Frame circulated copies of the Treasurer’s Report.  There was an underspend of £110.84 in comparison with last year’s overspend of £234.61.

£144.35 of the balance in the bank belongs to the Morriston Park Fund.  The system for distributing this changed in May 2012 when the remaining balance was transferred into the Community Council’s bank account.  The balance available to the Community Council was actually £991.25 as at April 2014.
Any member of the Community Council has the right to inspect the books.
Mr Frame indicated to the Meeting that he is no longer able to continue serving as Treasurer.  The Chairman thanked him for the years of service he had given to the Community Council in this capacity.

Mr Frame said that he has bank mandate forms and will liaise with the new office bearers so that these can be completed by the new signatories.

Appointment of Auditor

It is understood that, going forward, South Lanarkshire Council will be arranging to audit the accounts of Community Councils.
Election of Office Bearers
Under the new Constitution agreed with South Lanarkshire, Office Bearers, other than Chairman, have to be elected yearly.

Mr Reynolds has resigned from the Community Council, so this left a vacancy for Vice-Chairman.  Mr Frame proposed that Mr Thomson should be elected as Vice-Chairman.  This was seconded by the Chairman.  There being no alternative proposals, this election was approved.

The Chairman proposed that Mr Allan should be re-elected as Secretary.  This was seconded by Mr Frame.  There being no alternative proposals, this election was approved.

Mr Frame proposed that Mr Bachtler should be elected as Treasurer.  Although unable to be present, Mr Bachtler had indicated that he would be agreeable to this.  This was seconded by Mr Allan.  There being no alternative proposals, this election was approved.

Casual Vacancies
Mr Hartel proposed that Mr Stringfellow be appointed to the Community Council.  This was seconded by Mr Thomson.
Any Other Business

The Chairman asked that his thanks be recorded to Mr Reynolds, Mr Rooney and Mrs Wallace, who have now resigned from the Community Council, for their service over a number of years.  The Secretary will write to them.
Close of Meeting

There being no further business the Chairman thanked those present for their support at the Annual General Meeting and closed the Meeting advising Members that the next Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 17th November 2015.
